#### McLean County Museum of History

# **Edgar and Rachael Lundeen Collection**

Fall 2016	
VOLUME OF COLLECTION	3 Boxes
COLLECTION DATES	1700s – 1999; mostly 1950s – 1980s
RESTRICTIONS	None
REPRODUCTION RIGHTS	
ALTERNATIVE FORMATS	None
OTHER FINDING AIDS	None
LOCATION	
NOTES	See also 2 boxes of photos.
	Donated by Edgar Lundeen Jr. in 2016

Processed by Kylie Eastman Fall 2016

#### **Brief History**

Edgar E. Lundeen Sr. was born on March 22, 1898 in Bloomington, Illinois. He was the son of Alfred Lundeen and Mathilda Johanson Lundeen. He had one sister, Mildred Lundeen Hunt, and one brother, Milton Lundeen. He graduated from the University of Illinois in 1924 with a masters in architecture and married Rachael Givens on June 16, 1926. They had two sons, Edgar E. Lundeen Jr. and Randolph Lundeen. He was very active in the community, including being a member of St. John's Lutheran Church, the Arts and Crafts Masonic Lodge, the Peoria Shrine, and the Bloomington Country Club. He was an architect for 50 years, retiring in 1974. He died at age 88.

Rachael Lundeen was born on February 23, 1900 in Bloomington. She was the daughter of William McCurdy Givens and Jeanette Mitchell Givens. She had three sisters: Charlotte Givens, Edna Givens, and Julia Givens Snavely. She graduated from Illinois Wesleyan University in 1922 and taught high school and junior high. She was very active in her church, St. John's Lutheran, and with the Bloomington Country Club. Rachael extensively researched the genealogy of her own family, as well as doing research for other people. She died at age 98 in 1999.

Edgar Lundeen Jr., son of Edgar Sr. and Rachael donated the collection. He and his wife Virginia still live in Bloomington. They had three children: Robert, William, and James Lundeen.

The Snavely family is a large part of this collection. The family lived in the Bloomington area for many years. Julia, wife of Lyle Snavely, was the sister of Rachael Givens Lundeen. Lyle was the son of Dora Kepner and Samuel Snavely. Lyle fought in World War I and was a military medic. He was very involved with the Red Cross.

#### Scope

This collection includes:

Hundreds of letters including:

Correspondence between family members

Letters to and from Rachael Lundeen about family lineage

Work correspondence to and from Edgar Lundeen Sr.

Genealogical work for the families of Edgar and Rachael Lundeen. This includes newspaper articles, excerpts from books, birth/marriage/death records, war records, lineage charts, etc. These families include:

Adams Family Black Family Conway Family Daingerfield Family **DeJarnette Family English Family** Givens Family Grosvenor Family Johanson Family Kepner Family Kraabel Family Lewis Family Lundeen Family McCurdy Family Mitchell Family Plantagenet Family Snavely Family **Reel Family** Van Dyke Family There is a folder of stories collected by family members.

There are folders dedicated to the various historical societies that Rachael Lundeen was a part of, including the Daughters of the American Revolution. There is also a folder full of documents concerning Rachael Lundeen's genealogy certification.

There is a great deal dedicated to where the Lundeen and other families came from. The families came from places such as France, England, Ireland, and Sweden. Much research has gone into the lineage of these families.

In addition to all of the genealogy, there is also a lot of documentation about Edgar Lundeen Sr.'s work. These include:

Work correspondence Documentation of his time working with Dean Hilfinger His work with the American Institute of Architects and the Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings. There is abundant information on the personal lives of Edgar and Rachael Lundeen, including their social engagements, their direct families, and their friends.

# **Box and Folder Inventory**

# Box 1

## Folder 1: Adams

- 1.1.1 Adams, Joseph married Abigail Baxter
- 1.1.2 Adams, Henry lineage. 2 pp.
- 1.1.3 Adams Family lineage, starting with Nancy Katherine Lewis, 4pp
- 1.1.4 Adams Lineage Chart, 12pp
- 1.1.5 Adams Generations of Children, 2pp
- 1.1.6 Adams, Reverend Joseph

## Folder 2: Black

- 1.2.1 Black, Catherine correspondence to her sister, 2pp
- 1.2.2 Black Family Crest description
- 1.2.3 Black Lewis Wedding description, 19 April 1934
- 1.2.4 Black Family History, 3pp
- 1.2.5 Black, John and lineage
- 1.2.6 Rachael Lundeen's request to Marthann (Black) Tillman about her family

## Folder 3: Givens: Military History

- 1.3.1 Revolutionary Records of Givens Family, 2pp
- 1.3.2 John Allen Givens Declaration, 2pp
- 1.3.3 Witness
- 1.3.4 Letter from the Department of the Interior
- 1.3.5 Robert Allen Givens Revolutionary War Record
- 1.3.6 Robert Givens Jr. War Record (6)
- 1.3.7 John Allen Givens Declaration, 2pp
- 1.3.8 Witness
- 1.3.9 Letter from the Department of the Interior
- 1.3.10 Witness
- 1.3.11 Letter from the Department of the Interior
- 1.3.12 John Allen Givens Declaration
- 1.3.13 John Allen Givens Declaration, 2pp
- 1.3.14 Robert Allen Givens Rev. War Record
- 1.3.15 Robert Givens Jr. War Record
- 1.3.16 Letter from Commissioner Winfield Scott to Rachael Lundeen concerning the military history of Robert Givens, 23 July 1925, 2pp
- 1.3.17 Letter from Virginia State Librarian H. R. McIlwaine to Rachael Lundeen saying that the staff is too busy to work on the Revolutionary War Records she asked for, 26 November 1927
- 1.3.18 Pension Declaration of Robert Givens, 24 September 1824, 3pp

- 1.3.19 Captain John Givens' Company (2)
- 1.3.20 Letter from Commissioner Winfield Scott to Mrs. C. H. Johnson concerning Robert Givens, 3 February 1926, 2pp
- 1.3.21 Givens, George History
- 1.3.22 General Service Administration for James Givens
- 1.3.23 Letter from Mrs. Eva Wilkerson to Rachael Lundeen, concerning James Givens, 10 March 1962 (5)
- 1.3.24 Givens war lineage
- 1.3.25 Declaration of Robert Givens (written), 2pp
- 1.3.26 War record for James Givens, 8pp

#### Folder 4: Givens: Wills

- 1.4.1 Jennie S. Givens
- 1.4.2 James Givens, 14 July 1801 and Martha Givens, 11 April 1802, 2pp (6)
- 1.4.3 James Givens, 14 July 1801 (Larger Copy), 3pp
- 1.4.4 John Givens, 15 July 1794, Robert Givens, 25 November 1833, and Martha Givens, 3 April 1837, 2pp (3)
- 1.4.5 John Givens, 15 July 1794 and Robert Givens, 24 November 1833
- 1.4.6 John Givens, 15 July 1794 (singular will)
- 1.4.7 Samuel Givens, 1740 (18)
- 1.4.8 Samuel Givens, 1740 (Larger copy), 2pp
- 1.4.9 Samuel Gigins (Givens) Abstract, 2pp
- 1.4.10 William Givens, 1793
- 1.4.11 William M. Givens, 10 September 1917
- 1.4.12 John Berry, 20 July 1790

#### Folder 5: Givens: Family History

- 1.5.1 Notes about early members of Givens family
- 1.5.2 Letter from W. H. Nichols to cousins Marrie and Lillian Givens, new home in Larkin, Kansas, 29 March 1886 (4)
- 1.5.3 Hearth Money Roll, James and John Given, 1669 (31 May 1966)
- 1.5.4 Uncle Robert Givens history, 2pp
- 1.5.5 James Givens Revolutionary War Account
- 1.5.6 Givens Family in Ireland, 3pp
- 1.5.7 James Givens Pension Declaration North Carolina
- 1.5.8 List of Militiamen in Captain John Given's Company from 16 October 1777 15 March 1782
- 1.5.9 Samuel Alexander Givens history
- 1.5.10 Givens Family, Orange County, Virginia Order Book, 1739 1741
- 1.5.11 Cartmell's History, Givens family a pioneer in Orange County, Virginia
- 1.5.12 Augusta County Records Givens, 2pp
- 1.5.13 "Givens Family History as told to me by relatives" (2)
- 1.5.14 William Berry History, married Martha Givens
- 1.5.15 "The Name and Family of Given or Givens" History of the name, 9pp
- 1.5.16 Letter to Rachael Lundeen discussing the history of Rev. Richard Givan (Givens) in Europe, moving to America, and family history since then, 3pp

- 1.5.17 Givens Data, 6pp
- 1.5.18 The Scotch Irish of Augusta County, Virginia, pp2 (3)
- 1.5.19 General Services Administrations Nation Archives and Record Service State of Kentucky Lincoln County, 2pp
- 1.5.20 Givens Family History The Givens Genealogy, 5pp
- 1.5.21 French Ancestory (sic) DeJarnett Family, 3pp
- 1.5.22 French Ancestory (sic) DeJarnett Family, 2pp
- 1.5.23 French Ancestory (sic) and History, 5pp
- 1.5.24 French History and Ancestry, 3pp
- 1.5.25 The English Ancestry of the Givens Family, 4pp
- 1.5.26 The Mayflower Ancestry of the Givens Family, 3pp
- 1.5.27 The French Ancestry of the Givens Family, 2pp
- 1.5.28 Letter from Jean to Rachael Lundeen regarding family research from another branch of the family, 9 March 1972, 2pp
- 1.5.29 Letter from Milton Givens to Rachael Lundeen regarding correlating family lines, 23 November 1927, 2pp
- 1.5.30 "Pioneers of the Upper Valley"
- 1.5.31 Copies of genealogy data worksheets, 6 April 1966, 3pp
- 1.5.32 Farm North of Shirley, sold or passed down through the family, 28 October 1948
- 1.5.33 Cathey Family History, 4pp
- 1.5.34 Forty acres of land granted to Robert Givens, 14 April, 1486, 2pp
- 1.5.35 Orange County Virginia Order Book
- 1.5.36 Estate of Martha Givens, 2pp
- 1.5.37 Gavine Family settling, and crest
- 1.5.38 James and Thomas Givan
- 1.5.39 XI Alumnae Chapter of Alpha Gamma Delta Olive Lesh Givens
- 1.5.40 The Ancient History of the Distinguished Surname Given

#### Folder 6: Givens: Rachel Givens Lundeen's Correspondence about Givens family

- 1.6.1 Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning old photos of Givens family, 19 July 1959
- 1.6.2 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning a grave marker for George Givens, 3 March 1962
- 1.6.3 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning confusion in the George, James, Samuel, and John Givens line, 4 April 1962
- 1.6.4 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning James Givens and James Givens Jr., 9 May 1962
- 1.6.5 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the maiden name of Martha Givens, wife of James Given Sr., 6 September 1963
- 1.6.6 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Givens vs Gavine, 6 November 1963
- 1.6.7 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning various family lineages, 14 January 1965, 2pp
- 1.6.8 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Robert Allen and family, 12 April 1965, 3pp
- 1.6.9 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Givens data, 19 February 1966, 2pp

- 1.6.10 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning not sending money to Emma Matheny and the Lewis and Givens family, 12 April 1966, 2pp
- 1.6.11 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Givens family records in Ireland, 3 July 1967
- 1.6.12 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Mrs. Reichlein's whereabouts, 10 December 1969
- 1.6.13 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Mrs. Reichlein's trip to Champaign, IL and time at the Washington DAR conference, 26 March 1970
- 1.6.14 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Robert Givens and James givens Jr., 10 April 1970
- 1.6.15 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning various Robert Givens, 9 April 1974
- 1.6.16 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning genealogy done by M. H. Dunn about Robert Givens, 5 July 1974
- 1.6.17 Jane Craig Reichlein to Rachael Lundeen concerning using the Illinois State Historical Society to do research
- 1.6.18 Jane Craig Reichlein from Roy, WA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Mrs. Reichlein's 30<sup>th</sup> U of I reunion, lineage of Robert Givens and Robert Allen Givens, and distant Givens relatives, 2pp
- 1.6.19 Gladys Sims Erickson from Pontiac, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Sims line of the family, 21 February 1927
- 1.6.20 Page Williams from Richmond, VA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Page doing genealogical research on John Givens, 25 January 1928
- 1.6.21 Darwin Branch Givens from Tampa, FL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Rachael doing research on a John. T. Givens, 10 August 1928
- 1.6.22 Rachael Lundeen from Bloomington, IL, to the Monroe County, IN, County Clerk concerning the grave locations of Robert Givens, Harriet DeJarnette Givens, Martha Givens, and John Allen Givens, 12 June 1959
- 1.6.23 M. H. Dunn from Stanford, KY, to Rachael Lundeen concerning finding the graves of James and Martha Givens, 5 February 1962
- 1.6.24 Rachel Lundeen from Bloomington, IL, to the Monroe County, IN, Probate Court Clerk concerning the wills of Harriet DeJarnette Givens and Robert Allen Givens, 7 February 1862
- 1.6.25 Genealogical Society of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, Salt Lake City, UT, to Rachael Lundeen concerning war records for James, Robert, Robert, Samuel, and William Givens, 6 April 1962
- 1.6.26 Hazie D. LeFevre from Eden, TX, to Rachael Lundeen concerning not being able to do research on the Givens line, 26 January 1963
- 1.6.27 M. H. Dunn from Stanford, KY, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the will of Rebecca Givens not being in Lincoln County Records, 29 January 1963
- 1.6.28 Rachael Lundeen from Bloomington, IL, to the United States Department of the Interior requesting the patent or grant of James Givens, 5 October 1965
- 1.6.29 Ulster-Scot Historical Society, Belfast, Northern Ireland, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the lack of family lineage in the 17<sup>th</sup> and 18<sup>th</sup> centuries, 12 November 1965

- 1.6.30 Circuit Court of Orange County from Orange, VA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning copies of deed leases of Samuel Givens, 22 February 1967
- 1.6.31 Margarit Roper Burns from Sumter, SC, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Roper and Lewis family, 28 February 1972, 2pp
- 1.6.32 A. Hacker from Lovington, NM, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Milton P. Givens, 20 October 1976
- 1.6.33 Noreen Howell Mach from Redding, CA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning asking for information on the Walter Drane and Rachael Givens family, 1 August 1977
- 1.6.34 University of Illinois at Chicago Circle to Rachael Lundeen concerning information on the Berry family, 28 March 1978
- 1.6.35 Steven Givens from Star, ID, to Rachael Lundeen thanking Mrs. Lundeen for sending him information, 16 March 1979
- 1.6.36 Steven Givens from Star, ID, to Rachael Lundeen thanking Mrs. Lundeen for sending him information, 21 January 1988
- 1.6.37 Rachael Lundeen to Jean concerning Givens family
- 1.6.38 Ruby Givens Johnson to Rachael Lundeen concerning various Givens lines and the many Robert Givens, 23 January
- 1.6.39 Birdie Pickle from Austin, TX, to Rachael Lundeen concerning research that Mrs. Pickle had already done on the Givens line, 1 May 1940, 2pp (written)
- 1.6.40 Birdie Pickle from Austin, TX, to Rachael Lundeen concerning research that Mrs. Pickle had already done of the Givens line, 1 May 1940 (typed)
- 1.6.41 Lillian Jones from Memphis, TN, to Rachael Lundeen concerning James Givens and his sons during the Revolutionary War, 2pp
- 1.6.42 Givens from Oklahoma to Rachael Lundeen concerning Givens lineage, 2 March 1931
- 1.6.43 Givens form Oklahoma to Rachael Lundeen concerning Robert Givens, 16 February 1931
- 1.6.44 Givens from Oklahoma to Rachael Lundeen concerning Robert Givens and family, 15 December 1930, 2pp
- 1.6.45 Jane Reichlein to Rachael Lundeen. Various pages 2 and 3 from other letters, 5pp

## Folder 7: Givens: Correspondence from Perry Parr to Rachael Lundeen

- 1.7.1. Initiating correspondence, concerning finding information on Robert Givens, 19 March 1929
- 1.7.2. NYC, concerning false information on the lineage of Samuel, Robert, and James Givens, 25 March 1931, 2pp
- 1.7.3. NYC, concerning the incorrect address of Jeanie Givens, 17 December 1932
- 1.7.4. Arlington, NJ, concerning the mixed up lineage of Robert Givens, 18 March 1935
- 1.7.5. Hackettstown, NJ, concerning questions about recent Givens lineage, 30 March 1959
- 1.7.6. Hackettstown, NJ, concerning published books containing Givens lineage, 1 May 1959
- 1.7.7. Hackettstown, NJ, answering questions asked by Rachael in a previous letter, 3 June 1959, 2pp
- 1.7.8. Hackettstown, NJ, thanking Rachael for her offer to stay in Bloomington, hoping to finish Givens lineage soon, 14 June 1959

- 1.7.9. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning differences in data points like the birth of John Givens, birth of Rebecca Allen, and Martha Givens, 4 September 1961, 2pp
- 1.7.10. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning questions about James Givens, 11 November 1961
- 1.7.11. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning a copy of the will of James Givens, the usefulness of war records from Kentucky and Virginia, 27 December 1961
- 1.7.12. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning John, Jane, and Letitia (Robertson) Givens, and Rachael Black, 14 February 1963
- 1.7.13. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning the Rev. war record of James Givens, family of Eloise Givens, and the age and origin of John Givens, 29 September 1963, 2pp
- 1.7.14. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning the lineage of Samuel Givens, and debating whether James Givens Sr. was too old to serve in the Rev. War, 5 April 1965, 2pp
- 1.7.15. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning location of Robert Givens' grant, James Givens' tract, Rebecca Allen Givens, and Daniel Givens, includes a the previous letter from Rachael (26 February 1966), 16 May 1966
- 1.7.16. Colorado Springs, CO, giving an apology for not responding recently, and thanking Rachael for the index that she sent, 15 December 1969
- 1.7.17. Colorado Springs, CO, concerning information on Thomas Robert Givens, and Parr family lineage, 28 March 1970
- 1.7.18. William Given vs. William Givens
- 1.7.19. Christmas card from the Parrs to the Lundeens

## Folder 8: Givens: Death, Birth, and Marriage Notices

- 1.8.1. Newspaper clipping, engagement of Helen Given
- 1.8.2. Newspaper clipping, death of William Givens
- 1.8.3. Newspaper clipping, funeral services for Jennie Givens
- 1.8.4. Marriage of William Givens ad Jennie Mitchell, 25 September 1890
- 1.8.5. Wedding notices William McCurdy Givens to Jennie Mitchell, 25 September 1890, Edgar E. Lundeen to Rachael E. Givens, 16 June 1926, Edgar E. Lundeen Jr. to Virginia Kraabel, 16 November 1952, 2pp (3)
- 1.8.6. Wedding notices William McCurdy Givens to Jennie Mitchell, 25 September 1890, Edgar E. Lundeen to Rachael E. Givens, 16 June 1926
- 1.8.7. Wedding notice of Edgar E. Lundeen Jr. to Virginia Kraabel, 16 November 1952 (3)
- 1.8.8. Death notices Julia McCurdy Givens, 19 May 1921, Henry Givens, 17
   December 1872, William McCurdy Givens, 31 July 1917, infant of William and Jennie Givens, 10 January 1892, Edna Givens, 12 April 1932, Jennie Givens, 30
   August 1955, 2pp (5) \*Only first copy includes Henry Givens\*
- Death Notices Julia Givens, 18 May 1921, Edna Givens, 12 April 1932, Jennie Givens, 30 August 1955, Oakney Givens, 20 October 1955, George Washington Givens, 18 October 1935, 2pp
- Death of William M. Givens, 31 July 1917, marriage of William Givens and Jennie Mitchell, 25 September 1890, death of infant of William and Jennie Givens, 10 January 1892 (2)
- 1.8.11. Death of Oakney Givens, 20 October 1955

- 1.8.12. Death of Julia Givens, 18 May 1921, Edna Givens, 12 April 1932, Jennie Givens, 30 August 1955
- 1.8.13. Death of Edna Givens, 12 April 1932, Jennie Givens, 30 August 1955

#### Folder 9: Givens: Birth, Death and Marriage Records

- 1.9.1. Birth Records of Charlotte Julia Givens, 27 August 1891. Edna May Givens, 23 July 1895, Rachael Elizabeth Givens, 23 February 1900, Julia Jeannette Givens, 14 July 1903, W. M. Givens, 12 September 1863. *Reverse Side:* Death records of Charlotte Julia Givens 10 January 1892, William McCurdy Givens, 30 July 1917, Edna Givens 12 April 1932
- 1.9.2. Marriage Certificate of William M. Givens and Jeannette Sarah Mitchell, 25 September 1890
- Copy of Marriage Certificate of William M. Givens and Jeannette Sarah Mitchell, 25 September 1890
- 1.9.4. Givens family births and marriages record (2)

#### Folder 10: Givens: DAR

1.10.1 Application for Julia Givens Snavely (2)

#### Folder 11: Givens: Lineage

- 1.11.1 Givens lineage starting with Robert Givens, p 1-9, 11-13
- 1.11.2 Marriage of William Givens
- 1.11.3 Givens lineage starting with Robert Givens, 1-11
- 1.11.4 French Ancestry of the Givens Family, 2pp
- 1.11.5 Givens Family History starting with Rev. Richard Givan, 17pp (2)
- 1.11.6 Givens Family History starting with Rev. Richard Givan, p 1-9
- 1.11.7 Givens Family Lineage, (15)
- 1.11.8 Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Edgar Lundeen Jr., 3pp
- 1.11.9 Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Edgar Lundeen Jr., p 1 and 3
- 1.11.10 Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Robert Lundeen, p 1
- 1.11.11 Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with William Lundeen, 3pp
- 1.11.12 Givens lineage, starting with grandchildren of Julia and Henry Rice Givens, 3pp
- 1.11.13 Givens lineage, Caleb and Mart Given's children
- 1.11.14 Establishing a connection between Rachael Lundeen, Madeline Montgomery, and Lucille Tieman
- 1.11.15 Our Givens Family History, 4pp
- 1.11.16 Family Group Chart, Samuel Given
- 1.11.17 Draper Manuscript, Cpt. James Givens Sr.
- 1.11.18 Letter containing lineage charts, 2pp (3) \*last 2 only have first page\*
- 1.11.19 Givens, DeJarnette, Daingerfield, and Conway lineage, 5pp
- 1.11.20 "Genealogy of the Given Family", 2pp
- 1.11.21 Letter containing lineage of Samuel Givens
- 1.11.22 Givens Family Notes, 7pp
- 1.11.23 Rausford Allen Givens lineage
- 1.11.24 Children Continuation Sheet for Family Group of Daniel Givan
- 1.11.25 Four Generation Chart of Daniel Givens

- 1.11.26 Lineage Data Worksheet of Daniel Givens, 2pp
- 1.11.27 Ancestor Chart for Robert Allen Givens (2)
- 1.11.28 Givens American Genealogical Biographical Index, 10pp (2)
- 1.11.29 Givens Lineage American Ancestor James Agnew
- 1.11.30 Ancestor Chart of Caleb Givan
- 1.11.31 The Descendants of Samuel Given, 8pp
- 1.11.32 Lineage of John Givens
- 1.11.33 List of Deeds of Givens Family
- 1.11.34 Givens/Carter Lineage
- 1.11.35 Data Taken from Virkus Compenduim of American Genealogy
- 1.11.36 Givens Ancestory (sic)

# Folder 12: Givens: Pedigree Charts

- 1.12.1 Ancestors of Rachael Elizabeth Givens (2)
- 1.12.2 Steven Roy Givens (5)
- 1.12.3 Milford Riggs Givens
- 1.12.4 John Allen Givens
- 1.12.5 Edna Maye Givens
- 1.12.6 John Allen Givens (4)
- 1.12.7 John Berry Givens
- 1.12.8 Rachael Givens Lundeen
- 1.12.9 Robert Givens
- 1.12.10 The Huguenot Society of South Carolina for Edna Givens, 2pp

## Folder 13: Givens: Misc

- 1.13.1 Newspaper clipping, Mary Givens Davis Beauty Prize Winner
- 1.13.2 Newspaper clipping, Engineer, on Job 50 Years, Tells of His Greatest Scare
- 1.13.3 Reward of Merit, William Givens
- 1.13.4 Newspaper clipping, Jennie Givens Celebrates 84th Birthday
- 1.13.5 Newspaper clipping, Jennie Givens Marks 80th Anniversary
- 1.13.6 Letter to Uncle Robert
- 1.13.7 Letter from Strawther Givens from Abingdon, IL, to his cousin, 27 June 1925
- 1.13.8 Estate of Martha Givens, after her death, 3pp
- 1.13.9 Letter from John Givens to Milton Givens concerning Daniel Givens and family, 30 September 1925
- 1.13.10 Unknown letter containing a copy of the William Givens Pension Record
- 1.13.11 Robert Allen givens concerning Martha Givens, his mother, 25 August 1845
- 1.13.12 Letter from Mrs. Robert Ester to Rachael Lundeen concerning letters that Mrs. Lundeen lent Mrs. Ester
- 1.13.13 List if Givens names
- 1.13.14 Letter from C. B. Givens to T. E. Givens concerning family history data, 10 February 1931
- 1.13.15 Farm North of Shirley land deeded to William Givens, 2pp
- 1.13.16 Deeds given to Samuel Givens, 1740s, 7pp

## Folder 14: Kraabel

- 1.14.1 Marriage of Bernt Kraabel and Clara Aletta, 15 February 1894
- 1.14.2 Ancestor Chart of Virginia Mott Kraabel
- 1.14.3 Kraabel-Olson-Lear Ancestry starting with James Lundeen
- 1.14.4 Kraabel-Olson-Lear Ancestry starting with Virginia Mott Kraabel

#### Folder 15: Lewis

- 1.15.1 Travelstead Family
- 1.15.2 Lewis Coat of Arms
- 1.15.3 Lewis Ancestry starting with James Lewis, 5pp
- 1.15.4 Lewis Ancestors
- 1.15.5 Lewis Ancestors starting with John Pierce Lewis, 3pp
- 1.15.6 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Mary Ruth Reeves concerning Lewis family history, 17 March, 3pp
- 1.15.7 Letter from Mary Ruth Reeves to Rachael Lundeen concerning finishing Mrs. Reeve's finishing the Lewis lineage, 6 March 1972, 2pp
- 1.15.8 Louisiana Biographies, 2pp
- 1.15.9 Descent of Nancy Katherine Lewis-Lundeen (3)
- 1.15.10 Lineage of John Lewis, 3pp
- 1.15.11 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Mrs. Burns concerning the Lewis family, 3pp
- 1.15.12 Letter from Mary Ruth Reeves to Rachael Lundeen thanking Mrs. Lundeen for her help with Lewis family information, 28 March

#### Folder 16: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Work – Misc.

- 1.16.1 Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Bittner, Boyle, and Allen family, 22 March 1971
- 1.16.2 Letter from Barbera Nassif to Rachael Lundeen concerning genealogy work
- 1.16.3 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Marion Spratt concerning joining the DAR, 4pp
- 1.16.4 DAR application for Marion Kelly Spratt, 7pp
- 1.16.5 DAR application for Amy Whitney (sic)
- 1.16.6 National Society for Colonial Dames application for Steve Givens
- 1.16.7 Bowman's Ancestral Chart for MacIntosh family, 8pp
- 1.16.8 Bowman's Ancestral Chart for Donald Karguharson, 2pp
- 1.16.9 Bowman's Ancestral Chart for McKinley Family, 8pp
- 1.16.1 Letter from May Frost from San Bernardino, CA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning paying for DeJarnette and Givens history
- 1.16.2 Rachael Lundeen's list of family members and a list of accomplishments, 5pp
- 1.16.3 Letter from Pauline Smith, Ventura, CA, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Daniel Harrington and Mrs. Smith's novel writing, 25 October 1964
- 1.16.4 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Dallas City Enterprise concerning Coggeshal family, 26 April 1963
- 1.16.5 Newspaper clipping, death of Judge David Pickle, 14 August 1972
- 1.16.6 Letter from Birdie Pickle to Rachael Lundeen concerning the death of her husband, Judge David Pickle
- 1.16.7 Letter from Eloise Givens from NY to Rachael Lundeen concerning various branches of the Givens family, 27 June 1965, 2pp

- 1.16.8 Letter from Joyce Morey from Medford, OR, to Rachael Lundeen concerning Lundeen (Erikkson) name, 10 November 1977
- 1.16.9 Blurb of the Craig family
- 1.16.10 Letter from Pauline Smith to Rachael Lundeen thanking her for information on the Harrington family, 7 February 1961
- 1.16.11 General Services Administration for James Graham
- 1.16.12 James Graham pension, 12pp

## Folder 17: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Work – Pillsbury

- 1.17.1 Lineage of Frances Pillsbury
- 1.17.2 Francis Roach history
- 1.17.3 Plummer family lineage
- 1.17.4 Town of Pillsbury
- 1.17.5 Frances Pillsbury DAR application
- 1.17.6 Frances Pillsbury Supplementary
- 1.17.7 Henry Lester lineage
- 1.17.8 Frances Pillsbury lineage, 4pp
- 1.17.9 History of Bryant Lester, 3pp
- 1.17.10 Lester family, 6pp
- 1.17.11 Letter from Mannie Hall to "Cousin Plummer" concerning Lunenburg family history, 17 April 1924
- 1.17.12 Dr. Hill is dead, 3pp
- 1.17.13 Marion County Census, 1860, 2pp
- 1.17.14 Letter from Virginia State Library to Frances Pillsbury concerning being unable to do gemological research but enclosing a list of genealogists, 17 April 1969
- 1.17.15 Letter from Circuit Court of Lunenburg to Frances Pillsbury concerning Lester and Roach marriages
- 1.17.16 Roach marriages on record
- 1.17.17 Lester marriages on record
- 1.17.18 Letter from the Society of the Descendants of the Colonial Clergy to Frances Pillsbury concerning application, 30 March 1971
- 1.17.19 Requesting birth record of William Hill
- 1.17.20 Letter from Frances Pillsbury to the Clerk and Probate Court concerning the birth certificate of William Hill
- 1.17.21 History of Dr. William Hill
- 1.17.22 Roach family history, 5pp
- 1.17.23 Dr. William Hill lineage
- 1.17.24 The Name and Family of Pillsbury, 7pp
- 1.17.25 Why you have a family name and what it means to you, 6pp
- 1.17.26 DAR application for Frances Pillsbury, 2pp

#### Folder 18: Lundeen: Birth/Death/Marriage

- 1.18.1 Rememberence of Mathilda Lundeen, 29 June 1955 (2)
- 1.18.2 Wedding invite for Kay Annette Lundeen and John Bengston
- 1.18.3 Wedding invite for Virginia Mott Kraabel and Edgar Lundeen Jr. (2)
- 1.18.4 Newspaper clipping, Marriage of Kay Annette Lundeen and John Bengston

- 1.18.5 Newspaper clipping, death of Mathilda G. Lundeen
- 1.18.6 Marriage certificate of Alfred Lundeen and Mathilda Johnson, 18 October 1894
- 1.18.7 Copy of Birth certificate of Sally Lundeen, 29 August 1962
- 1.18.8 Death of Milton Lundeen, 11 November 1979
- 1.18.9 Letter from Edgar Lundeen to Bureau of Vital Statistics requesting a certified copy of the death certificate of Mathilda Lundeen, 31 January 1956
- 1.18.10 Copy of death certificate of Mathilda Lundeen, 27 June 1955 (2)
- 1.18.11 Death of Alfred Lundeen, 1927

## Folder 19: Lundeen: Misc.

- 1.19.1 Newspaper clipping, Citizens Savings names 1980s officers, Edgar Lundeen
- 1.19.2 Mrs. Lundeen has costumes to rent
- 1.19.3 House of Burgesses Chapter No. 7, 3pp
- 1.19.4 House of Burgesses Chapter Colonial Dames xvii Century
- 1.19.5 Warranty Deed for Alfred Lundeen, 1940
- 1.19.6 Newspaper clipping, photo of Rachael, Edgar Jr., and Randolph
- 1.19.7 Newspaper clipping, photo of Rachael, Edgar Jr., and Randolph
- 1.19.8 Newspaper clipping, photo of Edgar Jr.
- 1.19.9 Newspaper clipping, residence of Mr. E. E. Lundeen
- 1.19.10 Newspaper clipping, Happy 50<sup>th</sup> Dad (2)
- 1.19.11 Flight logs for Edgar Jr., 5pp
- 1.19.12 Enlistment record for Edgar R. Lundeen, 1918/ Honorable discharge
- 1.19.13 Citizenship application for Alfred Lundeen
- 1.19.14 Lundeen family
- 1.19.15 Newspaper article, "How Time Flies," 25 years ago
- 1.19.16 Scogin Hill Cemetery Association, 11 May 2013, 2pp
- 1.19.17 Confirmation Candles for Edgar Lundeen Jr., 25 March 1945

## Folder 20: Lundeen: Wills

1.20.1 Will of Alfred Lundeen

#### Folder 21: Lundeen: Extended Family

- 1.21.1. Senior Vesper Service for Class of 1974 Bill Lundeen (3)
- 1.21.2. Insight Magazine, February/March 1996 William Lundeen, 5pp
- 1.21.3. 35<sup>th</sup> Annual Commencement Exercises for West High School Class of 1975 Susan Lundeen
- 1.21.4. Newspaper clipping, photo of Kay Annette Lundeen
- 1.21.5. Newspaper clipping, photo "Overlooking 'new' chambers William Lundeen
- 1.21.6. Margaret Lewis Lundeen
- 1.21.7. Hole-in-one brings "yelling, screaming"- Phil Lundeen (3)
- 1.21.8. DAR application for Susan Kepner Lundeen under Robert Givens

#### Folder 22: Lundeen: Lineage

- 1.22.1. Family chart starting with William the Conqueror, 2pp
- 1.22.2. Lundeen, Givens, Carlson/Johanson, Mitchell, English, McCurdy, Grosvenor, and DeJarnette ancestry, 15pp

- 1.22.3. Family Chart starting with Johan Persson, 1727
- 1.22.4. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Edgar Emanuel Lundeen Jr, 3pp (5)
- 1.22.5. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with James Edgar Lundeen, 3pp
- 1.22.6. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Robert Rolfe Lundeen, 3pp
- 1.22.7. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Randolph Grosvenor Lundeen, 3pp, (2)
- 1.22.8. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Susan Kepner Lundeen, 3pp
- 1.22.9. Givens French and Irish Ancestry starting with Phillip Grosvenor Lundeen, 3pp
- 1.22.10. Randolph Grosvenor Lundeen lineage
- 1.22.11. Lundeen lineage, starting with Edgar Emanuel Lundeen Jr.
- 1.22.12. Who Am I?, 2pp
- 1.22.13. Ancestor Chart for James Edgar Lundeen (5)
- 1.22.14. Family Group Chart for Edgar Emanuel Lundeen Jr.

#### Folder 23: Lundeen: Hunt Family

- 1.23.1. Newspaper clipping, Will Dedicated Church Organ, (3)
- 1.23.2. Fredrick Barton Hunt

#### Folder 24: Rachael Givens Lundeen: DAR

- 1.24.1. DAR application for Rachael Lundeen under James McCurdy
- 1.24.2. DAR application for Rachael Lundeen under John Givens
- 1.24.3. DAR application for Rachael Lundeen under James Givens (2)
- 1.24.4. DAR application for Rachael Lundeen under Rev. Richard Gavine (1 copy and 1 original)

#### Folder 25: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Misc.

- 1.25.1. Note from Edgar Lundeen to Rachael Givens, "Happy Easter"
- 1.25.2. Note from Edgar Lundeen to Rachael Givens, "Best Christmas Wishes"
- 1.25.3. Letter to Rachael Givens concerning attending a party, 1918
- 1.25.4. Letter from Mildred Hunt to Rachael Lundeen concerning a letter that she translated, 12 January 1969
- 1.25.5. Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning a coat of arms, 29 October
- 1.25.6. Clemens Jewelry CO. receipt for Rachael Lundeen, 22 February 1926
- 1.25.7. Receipt of a check for Rachael Lundeen, 23 March 1966
- 1.25.8. Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning a visit, 14 October 1962, 2pp

#### Folder 26: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The National Society Daughters of the Colonial Wars

- 1.26.1. Membership card for Rachael Lundeen, 3 December 1973
- 1.26.2. Membership card for Nancy Lundeen, 3 December 1973
- 1.26.3. Copy of certification for Rachael Lundeen of decadence from Samuel Givens (2)
- 1.26.4. Copy of letter of Welcome to Rachel Lundeen (2)

# Folder 27: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The Society of Descendants of Knights of the Most Noble Order of the Garter

1.27.1. Copy of invitation to join society, (2)

1.27.2. Copy of notice of nominating a successor (2)

#### Folder 28: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The National Society Magna Charta Dames

- 1.28.1. Invitation for a luncheon, 19 November 1966
- 1.28.2. Letter from the regent of the Society welcoming Rachael and Nancy Lundeen to the 19 November 1966 luncheon even though they are not yet members, 7 November 1966
- 1.28.3. Letter from Giselle French from Chicago to Rachael Lundeen concerning registering Nancy Lundeen to the Society, 9 July 1969
- 1.28.4. Letter from Giselle French from Chicago to Rachael Lundeen concerning registering Nancy Lundeen to the Society, 3 April 1969
- 1.28.5. Letter from Giselle French from Chicago to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Barons in the Givens family, 13 June 1969, 2pp
- 1.28.6. Official Insignia of the Magna Charta Dames
- 1.28.7. Notice of a luncheon, 26 April 1969
- 1.28.8. Officers for 1968 and 1969
- 1.28.9. Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning acceptance into the Society, 25 April 1969(2)
- 1.28.10. Letter from Giselle French from Chicago to Rachael Lundeen concerning Rachael and Nancy Lundeen joining the Society, 2 April 1969

## Folder 29: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The Society of Mayflower Descendants

- 1.29.1. Letter to Rachael and Nancy Givens concerning members of the Society, 25 October 1966
- 1.29.2. Society Credo and history

# Folder 30: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The Sovereign Colonial Society Americans of Royal Descent

- 1.30.1. Copy of invitation for Rachael Lundeen to join the Society (3)
- 1.30.2. Copy of enrollment notice for Rachael Lundeen, 3 April 1973 (2)

#### Folder 31: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Colonial Order of the Crohm

- 1.31.1. Copy of nomination into the Order
- 1.31.2. Copy of Rachael Lundeen accepting invitation into the Order

#### Folder 32: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The Society of the Descendants of Colonial Clergy

- 1.32.1. The Society of the Descendants of Colonial Clergy pamphlet
- 1.32.2. The Society of the Descendants of Colonial Clergy Insignia Price List, 1964
- 1.32.3. Society newsletter, March 1969, 2pp
- 1.32.4. Letter from the Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning application, 24 October 1968
- 1.32.5. Society Insignia Price List
- 1.32.6. Letter from the Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning election into membership
- 1.32.7. Letter from the Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning completion of application, 14 November 1968
- 1.32.8. Society Keeps Colonial Days Alive, 23 November 1968

1.32.9. Letter from the Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning a luncheon in Washington, 1 March 1969

#### Folder 33: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Order of Washington

1.33.1. Letter from the Order to Rachael Lundeen concerning accepting the invitation into the society, 5 February 1973 (2)

#### Folder 34: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Plantagenet Society

- 1.34.1. Copy of invitation to Society for Rachael and Nancy Lundeen (4)
- 1.34.2. History of the Society, 3pp

#### Folder 35: Rachael Givens Lundeen: The National Society of the Colonial Dames

- 1.35.1. Letter from the Governor James Moore Chapter Colonial Dames XVII century to Rachael Lundeen concerning welcoming her into the Society
- 1.35.2. Letter from the National Society Colonial Dames XVII Century concerning the approval of Rachel Lundeen's application
- 1.35.3. Newspaper clipping, State Officer of Colonial Dames Gust Oct. 24
- 1.35.4. Newspaper clipping, House of Burgesses Chapter photo
- 1.35.5. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning establishing eligibility for membership into the National Society Colonial Dames of America, 16 December 1964
- 1.35.6. Ancestral Records and Portraits, 5pp
- 1.35.7. Letter from the National Society of the Colonial Dames of America to Rachel Lundeen concerning requirements for membership, 19January 1967
- 1.35.8. The National Society of the Colonial Dames of America
- Letter from the Commonwealth of Virginia to Rachael Lundeen concerning writing Joyce Lindsay to establish eligibility for the Society of Colonial Dames, 16 October 1964
- 1.35.10. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning Samuel Givens and Rev. Richard Givan, 16 July 1965
- 1.35.11. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning searching for the service record for Samuel Givens, 30 November 1964
- 1.35.12. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning joining the Colonial Dames of the Seventeenth Century, 7 July 1965
- 1.35.13. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning application for the National Society of Colonial Dames in the Commonwealth of Virginia, 6 November 1964
- 1.35.14. Letter from Joyce Lindsay to Rachael Lundeen concerning the appointment of Samuel Givens as a Justice, 16 December 1964
- 1.35.15. Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Joyce Lindsay concerning inquiring on a price for the work, and thanking her for her service, 8 November 1964
- 1.35.16. The National Society Colonial Dames XVII Century application for Rachael Givens
- 1.35.17. The National Society Colonial Dames XVII Century application for Rachael Givens, for Bill Lundeen
- 1.35.18. North Caroline Society Colinial Dames of the XVII Centruy, 1965 1966

#### Folder 36: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Personal Life

- 1.36.1. Marriage Service for Rachael Givens and Edgar Lundeen
- 1.36.2. Obituary of Rachael Lundeen
- 1.36.3. Givens Family Reunion Notice
- 1.36.4. Letter to Edgar and Rachael Lundeen congratulating them on 47 years of marriage, 15 June 1973
- 1.36.5. Social Notes (3)
- 1.36.6. List of presents to be given to family members, 4pp
- 1.36.7. Letter from Bob Williams to Rachael Lundeen thanking her for helping him with school, 18 January 1945
- 1.36.8. Monthly Report for Rachael Lundeen, grade 8, 1 September 1 1913

#### Folder 37: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Genealogy Certification

- 1.37.1. Guide to Genealogical Record in the National Archives
- 1.37.2. Genealogical Society Info
- 1.37.3. Your Family Tree Poster
- 1.37.4. Board for Certification of Genealogists, The Genealogist's Code, 2pp
- 1.37.5. Board for Certification of Genealogists, Information Sheet, 2pp
- 1.37.6. Letter from the Board for Certification of Genealogists to Rachael Lundeen concerning reapplying to be a certified genealogist, 10 December 1971
- 1.37.7. Board for Certification of Genealogists, Genealogist, American Lineage Specialist, and Genealogical Record Searcher, 3pp
- 1.37.8. Board for Certification of Genealogists, the Board's Position on Genealogists' Fees, September 1974
- 1.37.9. Board for Certification of Genealogists, the Board's Position on Genealogists' Fees, Thirteenth Annual Meeting
- 1.37.10. Board for Certification of Genealogists, March 1972, 5pp
- 1.37.11. Board for Certification of Genealogists, May 1973, 6pp
- 1.37.12. Board for Certification of Genealogists, the Board's Position on Genealogists' Fees, Twelfth Annual Meeting
- 1.37.13. Board for Certification of Genealogists, renewal of certificate, 27 July 1977
- 1.37.14. Board for Certification of Genealogists, Heraldry for United States Citizens
- 1.37.15. Genealogical books in print

#### Folder 38: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Lineage

- 1.38.1. Lineage of Rachael Lundeen, 4pp (2)
- 1.38.2. Ancestors of Rachael Elizabeth Givens

#### Folder 39: Rachael Givens Lundeen: Stories

- 1.39.1. Typed copy of "Aprons", 8pp
- 1.39.2. "Three Wise Women of the East", "The Story of the Three Wise Men's Wives", 10pp
- 1.39.3. "Three Wise Women of the East", "The Story of the Three Wise Men's Wives", 7pp

1.39.4. "Three Wise Women of the East", "The Story of the Three Wise Men's Wives", 7pp

#### Folder 40: Reel

- 1.40.1. Reel Ancestry starting with Susan Kepner Lundeen, 2pp
- 1.40.2. Reel Ancestors starting with Julie Lynn Lundeen, 2pp

## Folder 41: Van Dyke

- 1.41.1. Van Dyke Ancestry starting with Nancy Katherine Lewis Lundeen, 3pp (2)
- 1.41.2. Hutchison

## Folder 42: Edgar and Rachael's Family Photo Collection

Duplicates of family photos. See Museum photo collection for a larger selection.

# Box 2

## Folder 1: Conway: Lineage

- 2.1.1 To show relationships between Ball, Conway, and Daingerfield families
- 2.1.2 Wurts' Magna Charta, 6pp
- 2.1.3 Sir Edward Conway Lineage (2)
- 2.1.4 Conway Colonial Families of the United States, 2pp
- 2.1.5 Marriages of Richmond County
- 2.1.6 Ancestral Records and Portraits Conway/Walker, 4pp
- 2.1.7 Eltonhead of Eltonhead lineage

## Folder 2: Conway Family History

- 2.2.1 Conway of Lancaster County, Virginia, 36pp
- 2.2.2 Conway of Lancaster County, Virginia cover page
- 2.2.3 Letter from Giselle French from Chicago to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Conway coat of arms, 23 June 1969, 4pp
- 2.2.4 M'Lean County, Michael Conway

## Folder 3: Daingerfield: Family History

- 2.3.1 John Daingerfield lineage
- 2.3.2 The Abridged Compendium of American Genealogy
- 2.3.3 Virginia Historical Magazine William Daingerfield
- 2.3.4 Will of William Daingerfield, 2pp
- 2.3.5 The Daingerfield Family, 2pp
- 2.3.6 Daingerfield Family, 4pp

#### Folder 4: DeJarnette: Lineage

- 2.4.1 Bowman's Ancestral Chart for Josiah DeJarnette (2)
- 2.4.2 French Huguenot History, 5pp
- 2.4.3 French Huguenot History, 4pp
- 2.4.4 2nd Generation, 2pp

2.4.5 Our Judith Could Have Been A Last Dau. Of Valentine Johnson, 2pp

## Folder 5: DeJarnette: Family History

- 2.5.1 DeJarnette Family History, 4pp
- 2.5.2 2nd and 3rd page of DeJarnette Family History (2)
- 2.5.3 French History and Ancestry, 2pp (3)
- 2.5.4 French Ancestoy (sic) and History, 2pp
- 2.5.5 Nicholas Martiau: The Adventurous Huguenot, the Military Engineer, and The Earliest American Ancestor of George Washington, 69pp
- 2.5.6 Nicholas Martiau, preface VI, 2pp
- 2.5.7 Nicholas Martiau, preface VI
- 2.5.8 Virginia Historical Genealogies, 1954, 20pp (4)
- 2.5.9 French Ancestory (sic), 3pp
- 2.5.10 DeJarnette Family, 3pp
- 2.5.11 Tradition in the DeJarnett family

# Folder 6: DeJarnette: Family

2.6.1 "Talent" by Martha DeJarnette, 4pp

## Folder 7: English: Lineage

- 2.7.1 English Harris Family History, 3pp
- 2.7.2 English Family, 24pp
- 2.7.3 Parents of John English, 24pp (2)

## Folder 8: English: Elizabeth Folsom

- 2.8.1 "Elizabeth Irons Folsom: The sunny days and dark nights of a writer," *Pantagraph*, April 30, 1992.
- 2.8.2 "A corner of his heart" by Elizabeth Irons Folsom, 6pp
- 2.8.3 "Successful Though Blind," *Pantagraph*, January 16, 1949

## Folder 9: English: Family History

- 2.9.1 English Ancestry, 20pp
- 2.9.2 English Family, 2pp
- 2.9.3 English Family History, 3pp
- 2.9.4 An Irish Lad and an English Lassie, 2pp (2)
- 2.9.5 An Irish Lad and an English Lassie \*first page\*

## Folder 10: Grosvenor: Lineage

- 2.10.1 Grosvenor Family, 44pp
- 2.10.2 Grosvenor Family, 1-5pp
- 2.10.3 Grosvenor lineage starting with John Grosvenor, 2pp
- 2.10.4 Grosvenor lineage starting with Ebenezer Grosvenor, 2pp
- 2.10.5 Richard Grosvenor lineage
- 2.10.6 Grosvenor Family History, 2pp
- 2.10.7 Richard Grosvenor lineage, 5pp
- 2.10.8 Richard Grosvenor, 2pp
- 2.10.9 Grosvenor, Richard history, 2pp

- 2.10.10 Grosvenor, Richard history \*first page\* (2)
- 2.10.11 6th generation, Jane Grosvenor
- 2.10.12 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to a Mr. Smith concerning Grosvenor lineage, 27 June 1954, 2pp
- 2.10.13 Grosvenor Ancestory (sic)
- 2.10.14 Grosvenor lineage, 2pp
- 2.10.15 History of Richard Grosvenor

## Folder 11: Grosvenor: Duke of Westminster

- 2.11.1 "Duke Who Had 600 Fine Acres In London Dies," *Chicago Daily Tribune*, July 21, 1953
- 2.11.2 Copy of "Duke Who Had 600 Fine Acres In London Dies" (2)
- 2.11.3 Copy of "On 28c A Week, A Boy, 7, May Get Millions," *The Chicago Daily Tribune*. (2)
- 2.11.4 Photo of The Flying Duke Robin Grosvenor (2)
- 2.11.5 Duke of Westminster, 4pp

# Folder 12: Grosvenor: War Records

- 2.12.1 General Services Administration Transmittal Slip
- 2.12.2 John Grosvenor of Roxbury, MA, 16 October 1961
- 2.12.3 Letter from the Department of Public Instruction: Pennsylvania State Library and Museum, Harrisburg Pennsylvania to Rachael Lundeen concerning the Revolutionary War Record of Richard Grosvenor, 19 February 1927 (2)
- 2.12.4 Letter from the War Department to Edna Givens concerning the Revolutionary War Record of Richard Grosvenor, 28 August 1929 (3)
- 2.12.5 General Services Administration record for Richard Grosvenor, 5pp
- 2.12.6 Letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania: Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission to Rachael Lundeen concerning the cost of the war record for Richard Grosvenor, 28 February 1966
- 2.12.7 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to the National Archives and Records Service Washington D.C. concerning war records for Richard Grosvenor, 27 June 1959
   (2)
- 2.12.8 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to the Nicholas County, Carlisle Kentucky concerning the burial of Richard Grosvenor, 27 June 1959

## Folder 13: Grosvenor: Misc.

- 2.13.1 Force's Tracts North American Colonies, Father John Gravener
- 2.13.2 Letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania: Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission concerning the certificate of public debt for Richard Grosvenor, 1 August 1958 (3)
- 2.13.3 Letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania: Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission concerning the certificate of public debt for Richard Grosvenor, 16 March 1966
- 2.13.4 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to David Gardner concerning Smith's own lineage, and doing preliminary work on Richard Grosvenor, 3pp
- 2.13.5 I do not know a formula for domestic happiness Dr. William Grosvenor Pollard

- 2.13.6 Grosvenor Family Crest
- 2.13.7 Grosvenor Family Crest
- 2.13.8 Grosvenor Family Crest
- 2.13.9 Letter from Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to Rachael Lundeen concerning not having birth, marriage, or death records for Grosvenor family
- 2.13.10 Richard Grosvenor information and census records, 2pp

## Folder 14: Grosvenor: Lineage Charts

- 2.14.1 Large copy of Copy Genealogical Table of the Noble Family of Grosvenor
- 2.14.2 Copy of Genealogical Table of the Noble Family of Grosvenor, 2pp
- 2.14.3 Genealogical Table of the Noble Family of Grosvenor (3)
- 2.14.4 Copy of Genealogical Table of the Noble Family of Grosvenor, 2pp

# Folder 15: Grosvenor: Family History

- 2.15.1 English Home and Ancestry of John Grosvenor of Roxbury, Mass, excerpt, 11pp
- 2.15.2 English Home and Ancestry of John Grosvenor of Roxbury, Mass, book
- 2.15.3 Richard Grosvenor Affidavit (7)
- 2.15.4 Sir Thomas Grosvenor
- 2.15.5 Letter from Rachael Lundeen concerning Richard Grosvenor and Margaret Graham, 21 July 1958
- 2.15.6 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Pennsylvania Historical Society concerning Richard Grosvenor, 27 June 1959 (1)
- 2.15.7 Letter from Charlotte Walker to Rachael Lundeen concerning Richard Grosvenor in Pennsylvania, 2 February 1963
- 2.15.8 Series of letters from Faye Beaver and Phoebe Westwood Bard to Rachael Lundeen concerning Grosvenor family, 1959-1962, 5pp
- 2.15.9 Please Read Before You Study The Grosvenor Information, 4pp (2)
- 2.15.10 Grosvenor history, 3pp
- 2.15.11 Poulson Information, 3pp
- 2.15.12 Letter from Elizabeth Grosvenor Poulson to Jane McCurdy, her sister, concerning her well-being and inquiring about their brother, 10 February 1850
- 2.15.13 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to the Clerk of the County Court, KY, concerning the will of Richard Grosvenor, 12 January 1963
- 2.15.14 Inventory And Appraisement of the Estate of John Grosvenor
- 2.15.15 Letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of Public Instruction State Library to Rachael Lundeen concerning the will of John Grosvenor, 20July 1960
- 2.15.16 Letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of Public Instruction State Library to Rachael Lundeen concerning record of Path Valley and Richard Grosvenor, 29 May 1959
- 2.15.17 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to the Clerk of the County Clerk, PA, concerning Richard Grosvenor
- 2.15.18 English Ancestory (sic) Grosvenor
- 2.15.19 Susan dau. Richard Grosvenor and Catherin Hartman
- 2.15.20 Three children of Richard and Margaret Grosvenor

- 2.15.21 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning two different Richard Grosvenors, 11 September 1967
- 2.15.22 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning finding a record of Parker Grosvenor, 14 October 1967, 2pp
- 2.15.23 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the two different Richard Grosvenors and sorting the two out, 18 December 1967, 2pp
- 2.15.24 Lineage of Richard Grosvenor, done by Kay Hauser, 8pp
- 2.15.25 Grosvenor (3)
- 2.15.26 Richard I lineage
- 2.15.27 Record of Lineal Descent as Great\_Aunt Rachael's Affidavit, 5pp
- 2.15.28 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning comparing notes on Richard Grosvenor, 27 July 1967
- 2.15.29 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning uncovering more information on Richard Grosvenor, 2 September 1972
- 2.15.30 Letter from David Woodward to Edgar Lundeen concerning Rachael being related to Richard Grosvenor, 11 March 1999
- 2.15.31 Letter to Mr. Smith concerning Grosvenor lineage, 20 August 1971, 3pp
- 2.15.32 Richard Grosvenor II
- 2.15.33 2.15.6 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Pennsylvania Historical Society concerning Richard Grosvenor and some history, 21 May 1959, 2pp

# Folder 16: Johanson/Carlson: Family History

- 2.16.1 Known Descendents (sic) of Bergitta Hansson and Carl Carlsson
- 2.16.2 "Our Swedish Ancestors" by Mildred Lundeen Hunt, 3pp (3)
- 2.16.3 Smoland, Sweden, 2pp (4)
- 2.16.4 Second and third pages of a story about coming to American from Sweden (3)

# Folder 17: Johanson/Carlson: Lineage

- 2.17.1 Carlson Johansson, 4pp (2)
- 2.17.2 Second and third pages of Carlson Johansson
- 2.17.3 Second page of Carlson Johansson
- 2.17.4 Genealogy of Family of Katherine Elizabeth Carlson Johan Peter Johansson booklet
- 2.17.5 Lundeen Ancestors
- 2.17.6 Carlson Johansson (2)
- 2.17.7 2nd generation
- 2.17.8 Carlson Johansson Four years after John's death
- 2.17.9 Carlson Johansson Ancestry, 3pp
- 2.17.10 Katherine Elizabeth Carlson and Johan Peter Johansson
- 2.17.11 Gustaf Adolph Ekstrom (Johansson)
- 2.17.12 Known Descendents (sic) of Bergitta Hanson Carlson Carlsson, 22p (2)
- 2.17.13 Genealogy of Family of Katherine Elizabeth Carlson Johan Peter Johansson, 20pp
- 2.17.14 Genealogy of Family of Katherine Elizabeth Carlson Johan Peter Johansson, 3-21pp

- 2.17.15 Children of Bergitta Hansson Carl Carlsson, 24pp (3)
- 2.17.16 Children of Bergitta Hansson Carl Carlsson, 14-24pp
- 2.17.17 Known Descendents (sic) of Bergitta Hanson Carlson Carlsson, family lineages, 18pp

#### Folder 18: Johanson/Carlson: Pedigree Charts

- 2.18.1 Family Group chart for Carl Carlson
- 2.18.2 Family Group chart for Carl Carlson in America (3)
- 2.18.3 Family Group chart for Lars Larsson (3)
- 2.18.4 Johanson Pedigree Chart for with Louis Nordine
- 2.18.5 Ancestor Chart for Vilhelmina Karalina Johansson
- 2.18.6 Four Generations Ancestor Chart for Mathilda Gustava Johansson
- 2.18.7 Pedigree Chart for Johan Peter Johansson
- 2.18.8 Pedigree Chart for Mathilda Gustava Johansson

## Folder 19: Kepner: Lineage

- 2.19.1 Kepner family, 6pp (2)
- 2.19.2 U.S. Census 1790-1850 Pennsylvania, various counties, 31pp
- 2.19.3 Kepner families posted in 1870 census of Juniata County, Penn., 2pp
- 2.19.4 Jerome Kepner

## Folder 20: Kepner: Family History

- 2.20.1 Will of John Kepner, 3pp
- 2.20.2 George T. Kepner, 2pp
- 2.20.3 Benjamin Dr. Kepner
- 2.20.4 Wedding invitation for Lizzie Kepner and Frank Foulk, 15 December 1886
- 2.20.5 Wedding invitation for Allie Kepner and Edgar Collins, 29 January 1891
- 2.20.6 Letter from Eliza Lourey to Dora Kepner concerning Dora's upcoming marriage, 6 February 1869
- 2.20.7 Check written by Jerome Kepner, 1 February 1869

## Folder 21: Kepner: Receipts

A series of receipts and promissory notes for Jerome Kepner from 1836 – 1871. 66 in total

## Folder 22: McCurdy: Lineage

- 2.22.1 Letter from Clifford Smith from DeKalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning the McCurdy family, 5 July 1968, 7pp
- 2.22.2 Bowman's Ancestral Charts for William Allen McCurdy (2)
- 2.22.3 Bowman's Ancestral Charts for Mary McCurdy (2)
- 2.22.4 McCurdy Irish Ancestry, 2pp (3)
- 2.22.5 McCurdy Notes
- 2.22.6 American Revolutionary Soldiers James McCurdy, 2pp
- 2.22.7 Ancestry of Helen and Margaret Trindle, 2pp
- 2.22.8 McCurdy Scotch-Irish Ancestry, starting with Susan Kepner Lundeen, 2pp
- 2.22.9 McCurdy Scotch-Irish Ancestry, staring with Rachel Lundeen, 2pp

- 2.22.10 McCurdy Ancestry, 27pp
- 2.22.11 McCurdy Ancestry, beginning with David McCurdy, 16pp
- 2.22.12 McCurdy Ancestry, beginning with David McCurdy, 15pp
- 2.22.13 McCurdy Ancestry, beginning with David McCurdy, 14pp
- 2.22.14 Clara McCurdy Lineage, 3pp
- 2.22.15 McCurdy's
- 2.22.16 McCurdy Lineage, 16pp
- 2.22.17 McCurdy Scotch Irish Ancestry, 10pp
- 2.22.18 Excerpt about a family cameo
- 2.22.19 Robert McCurdy Jane Grosvenor (2)
- 2.22.20 Descendants of James McCurdy, 2pp
- 2.22.21 Descendants of James McCurdy, more filled out, 3pp
- 2.22.22 Descendants of Robert Allen McCurdy, 2pp
- 2.22.23 Written McCurdy lineage, 2pp
- 2.22.24 Ancestors of John McKelvey McCurdy
- 2.22.25 Chart for James McCurdy and James McKelvey, 2pp
- 2.22.26 Descendants of James McKelvey, 3pp
- 2.22.27 Four Generation Ancestor Chart for Robert Allen McCurdy
- 2.22.28 My Family Tree for Ernest Moreland
- 2.22.29 Chart for William A. McCurdy, 2pp
- 2.22.30 McCurdy Ancestry, 1<sup>st</sup> page

#### Folder 23: McCurdy: Family History

- 2.23.1 National Genealogical Society Quarterly book Four McCurdy Family Bibles
- 2.23.2 Descendants of Jane and Robert, 2pp
- 2.23.3 My Documented Findings, 2pp
- 2.23.4 Robert Allen McCurdy married Jane Grosvenor
- 2.23.5 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Mr. Smith concerning Richard Grosvenor potentially marrying Mary McCurdy, 27 June 1984, 2pp
- 2.23.6 Letter from Ernie Moreland to Edgar Jr. and Gena Lundeen concerning correlating McCurdy family trees, 8 March 1999, 2pp
- 2.23.7 McCurdy and Gilmore families
- 2.23.8 Dale map McCurdy plot (2)
- 2.23.9 "My version of the genealogy of Jane Grosvenor Robert McCurdy" in third person
- 2.23.10 "My version of the genealogy of Jane Grosvenor Robert McCurdy" 9pp
- 2.23.11 The Annual Meeting, by Harriet DeJarnette, 7pp
- 2.23.12 "Two Boxes Full of Answers," various formats, 9pp
- 2.23.13 Faye Beaver and Phoebe Westward
- 2.23.14 Letter from Jane Bachman concerning the McCurdy name, 28 august 1975
- 2.23.15 Letter from Rachael to Jane Bachman concerning researching the McCurdy line, 31 August 1975, 2pp
- 2.23.16 History of Julia McCurdy
- 2.23.17 Letter from Clifford Smith from Dekalb, IL, to Rachael Lundeen concerning McCurdy's and Path Valley, 22 August 1967

- 2.23.18 Letter from the Kansas State Historical Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning not having information on Richard McCurdy, 10 April 1962
- 2.23.19 James McCurdy surveying land, 1788
- 2.23.20 Letter from the Kansas State Historical Society to Rachael Lundeen concerning the McCurdy's being connected to ta prairie fire in the 1860s, 11 September 1961
- 2.23.21 Westmoreland County, 3pp
- 2.23.22 McCurdy
- 2.23.23 Letter form Clifford Smith to Rachael Lundeen concerning McCurdy family references, 6 September 1970, 2pp

## Folder 24: McCurdy: War Records

- 2.24.1 Franklin County, Pennsylvania James McCurdy (2)
- 2.24.2 Interrogations propounded by the Court to the Applicant James McCurdy

## Folder 25: McCurdy: Wills

- 2.25.1 Will of James McCurdy, 20 April 1803, 2pp
- 2.25.2 Copy of will of William McCurdy, 1858
- 2.25.3 Typed will of William McCurdy, 1860
- 2.25.4 Will of Samuel McCurdy

## Folder 26: McCurdy: Birth Records

2.26.1 McCurdy birth records (3)

#### Folder 27: McCurdy: Correspondence

- 2.27.1 Copy of letter from James McCurdy to his brother, 7 November 1851, 2pp (2)
- 2.27.2 Typed copy of letter from James McCurdy to his brother, 7 November 1851
- 2.27.3 Original copy of from James McCurdy to his brother, 7 November 1851
- 2.27.4 Typed copy of letters from Poulson family to McCurdy family
- 2.27.5 Typed copy of letter from Elizabeth Poulson to Jane McCurdy concerning affairs at home and their brother, Robert, 10 February 1850
- 2.27.6 Copy of letter from Elizabeth Poulson to Jane McCurdy concerning affairs at home and their brother, Robert, 10 February 1850
- 2.27.7 Typed copy of letter from Elizabeth Poulson to Robert McCurdy concerning not hearing from him in a while, 15 April 1849
- 2.27.8 Copy of letter from Elizabeth Poulson to Robert McCurdy concerning not hearing from him in a while, 15 April 1849 (2)
- 2.27.9 Letter from Rachael Lundeen to Julius McCurdy concerning the David McCurdy lineage, 12 March 1965

#### Folder 28: McCurdy: Misc.

- 2.28.1 Juliann McCurdy has excelled in her spelling
- 2.28.2 Paper envelopes addressed to Jane McCurdy/Robert McCurdy
- 2.28.3 McCurdy crest
- 2.28.4 The Scotch Irish Episcopacy, 7pp
- 2.28.5 The Challenge of the Lillies (sic)

#### Folder 29: Mitchell: Lineage

- 2.29.1 Mitchell Ancestors starting with James Edgar Lundeen, 12pp
- 2.29.2 Mitchell Scotch Ancestors starting with Rachael Givens Lundeen, 2pp (5)
- 2.29.3 Mitchell Family history Scotch Ancestry, 2pp
- 2.29.4 Mitchell lineage, 10pp

#### Folder 30: Mitchell: Family History

- 2.30.1 Erwin J. J.: Change of Name
- 2.30.2 The Scotch-Irish of Augusta County, Virginia
- 2.30.3 Saline County
- 2.30.4 A Pioneer Dead Isaac Mitchell (2)
- 2.30.5 A Bad Accident Isaac Mitchell, 2pp (2)
- 2.30.6 Mitchell Family Temperance Pledge

#### Folder 31: Plantagenet

- 2.31.1 House of Percy
- 2.31.2 Read Entries in Faccombe Registry, 3pp
- 2.31.3 Plantagenet coat armor
- 2.31.4 Royal Descent of the Plantagenets from Karl, the Hammer
- 2.31.5 Plantagenet, 3pp

#### Folder 32: Snavely: Lineage

- 2.32.1 Bowman's Ancestral Charts for Julia Givens Snavely
- 2.32.2 The Elpaso Story
- 2.32.3 Hershey Family History, 14pp
- 2.32.4 Snavely Family (2)

#### Folder 33: Snavely: Mason Dixon Lineage

- 2.33.1 The Evolution of the Mason-Dixon Line, 12pp
- 2.33.2 Death of a Snowbird, 3pp
- 2.33.3 Good Old Times in McClean County, 3pp (2)
- 2.33.4 Peerage and Baronetage
- 2.33.5 Introduction Manuscript Journal, 9pp
- 2.33.6 Introduction Manuscript Journal, 1-8pp

#### Folder 34: Snavely: Newspaper

- 2.34.1 "Bloomington-Normal Deaths," *The Daily Pantagraph*, October 4, 1980 Julia Snavely
- 2.34.2 "Around World in 31 Days for this IAA Tour Group," *Pantagraph*, February 18, 1973
- 2.34.3 Newspaper article, letter from Sgt. Fred Snavely to his parents about war time activities, 1918

#### Folder 35: Snavely: War Memorabilia

- 2.35.1 Medical Diseases, 10pp
- 2.35.2 General rules for Detachment Medical Department

- 2.35.3 To the Executive Committee American Legion, 5pp
- 2.35.4 Constitution of La Societe Nationale, 2pp
- 2.35.5 The American Legion baseball positions, 5pp
- 2.35.6 For Service Rendered
- 2.35.7 Memo to all Ward Surgeons, 24 August 1918
- 2.35.8 Memo from the Surgeon General to all, concerning information on patients with Typhoid or Paratyphoid fever, 13 August 1918, 2pp
- 2.35.9 Letter from Bloomington Red Cross to Mrs. Snavely concerning missing membership blanks, 2 October 1917
- 2.35.10 Post Hospital Barracks meal schedule, 14 August 1918
- 2.35.11 Small Enlistment record
- 2.35.12 Photocopies of Honorable Discharge and Enlistment Record for Lyle Snavely (2)
- 2.35.13 Venerable camp duty card for Lyle Snavely
- 2.35.14 Card for Pvt. Lyle Snavely allowed uniformed leave, 20 February 1919
- 2.35.15 Jefferson Barracks Post Laundry

#### **Folder 36: Snavely: Correspondence**

- 2.36.1 Letter from Mary Dixon, near Joplin, MO, to Dora Snavely concerning their grandfather, 1 September 1920
- 2.36.2 Letter from Fred Dixon near Joplin, MO, to Sam Snavely concerning shooting guns, 13 September 1920, 2pp
- 2.36.3 Letter from Dad near Ripon, CA, to Lyle Snavely concerning his new home in Ripon, 27 September 1928, 5pp
- 2.36.4 Letter from Allie Collins to Lyle Snavely concerning things at home and containing two church programs, 27 January 1919
- 2.36.5 Letter from Mrs. Snavely to Lyle Snavely, her son, concerning things at home while he is away at Boys Fair School, 7 October 1913, 2pp
- 2.36.6 Letter from Mrs. S. Snavely to Lyle Snavely, her son, concerning things at home while Lyle is away at the Boys Fair School, 9 October 1913, 2pp
- 2.36.7 Letter from First National Bank in Bloomington to Mr. Snavely concerning a remodel of the bank, 9 February 1920
- 2.36.8 Letter from Kennedy and Kennedy to Mr. Snavely concerning opening White Oak Grove Road, 30 March 1921
- 2.36.9 Letter from Campbell to his brother concerning a change of residence, 24 March 1878
- 2.36.10 Unreadable letter, 1877

#### Folder 37: Snavely: War Correspondence

Letters received by Lyle Snavely from the years 1918-1922

#### Folder 38: Snavely: War Correspondence

WWI correspondence, 1918-1919, received by Lyle Snavely

#### Folder 39: Snavely: War Correspondence

Many mother to Lyle letters while in the army, 1918-1924 received by Lyle Snavely

#### Folder 40: Snavely: School Records

- 2.40.1 Pupil's Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 1st grade
- 2.40.2 Pupil's Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 2nd grade
- 2.40.3 Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 4th grade
- 2.40.4 Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 6th grade
- 2.40.5 Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 7th grade
- 2.40.6 Final Report Card for Lyle Snavely 7th grade
- 2.40.7 Final Report Card for Lyle Snavely 8th grade
- 2.40.8 Monthly Report for Lyle Snavely 9th grade, 2pp
- 2.40.9 Student's Report Book for Lyle Snavely in Brown's Business College
- 2.40.10 Student's Report Book for Lyle Snavely in Brown's Business College
- 2.40.11 Garfield Social School Club 1918-1919
- 2.40.12 Garfield Social School Club 1919/1920
- 2.40.13 Garfield Social School Club
- 2.40.14 The Garfield School 1912-1913 (2)
- 2.40.15 Letter from B. C. Moore to Lyle Snavely concerning receiving a diploma for Illinois State Fair School but needing a report, 3 January 1913, 2pp
- 2.40.16 Letter from B. C. Moore to Lyle Snavely concerning appointment as representative to the Boys' State Fair for 1913, 11 September 1913
- 2.40.17 Letter from Roy L. Moore to Lyle Snavely concerning appointment as a delegate to the Boys' State Fair School and attendance, 17 September 1913
- 2.40.18 Letter from Roy L. Moore to Lyle Snavely concerning Lyle's experiences at the Boys' State Fair School, 14 October 1913
- 2.40.19 Letter from Lyle Snavely to the Pantagraph concerning his time at the Boys' State Fair School and containing a certificate of appointment letter, 29 November 1913, 8pp
- 2.40.20 Brown's Business College Enrollment Certificate for Lyle Snavely

## Folder 41: Snavely: Misc.

- 2.41.1 Letter from the Treasury Department to Lyle Snavely concerning the need to be a War Risk Insurance Patient to receive dental treatment and containing an Honorable Discharge Form, 3 February 1920
- 2.41.2 Envelope of checks written by Lyle Snavely, 1921-1922
- 2.41.3 Certifying card for The Women's Auxiliary of the American Legion for Dora Snavely, 20 May 1920, 2pp
- 2.41.4 Notice to Right of Appeal, Notice of Classification for Lyle Snavely, 18 January 1948
- 2.41.5 Notice to Right of Appeal, Notice of Classification for Lyle Snavely, 9 June 1943
- 2.41.6 Notice to Right of Appeal, Notice of Classification for Lyle Snavely, 4 June 1942
- 2.41.7 Notice to Right of Appeal, Notice of Classification for Lyle Snavely. 24 December 1942
- 2.41.8 Wedding invite for Dora Kepner and Samuel Snavely, 2 February 1896
- 2.41.9 Illinois Pupils Reading Circle for Lyle Snavely of the 7th grade
- 2.41.10 In Loving Memory of Mrs. S. W. Snavely, 25 June 1922
- 2.41.11 Farmers Telephone Company receipt for S. Snavely, 12 January 1921, 2pp

- 2.41.12 Farmers Telephone Company statement for S. Snavely, 4 January 1921
- 2.41.13 Bunnell Bros. receipt for Loyd Snavely, 10 July 1920
- 2.41.14 Charles E. Chapin, M.D. Statement for S. Snavely
- 2.41.15 Delegate Card for the Fifth Grande Promenade of La Societe Des 40 Homnes et 8 Chevaux, Lyle Snavely, August 1925
- 2.41.16 Card certifying that Lyle Snavely was elected a delegate of the Convention of the American Legion, 1921
- 2.41.17 Dog license, Lyle Snavely, 1926
- 2.41.18 "Twenty Years Ago," *The El Paso Journal*, February 17, 1916
- 2.41.19 Newspaper clipping, Mrs. S. W. Snavely of Yuton, is Summoned
- 2.41.20 Newspaper photo, Sign of Spring
- 2.41.21 Post Card from Louis to Lyle Snavely, 14 September 1914
- 2.41.22 County Collector's Office, Lyle Snavely, 4 November 1922
- 2.41.23 Subscription to *The Daily Pantagraph*, 5 January 1921
- 2.41.24 Illinois Motor Vehicle Certificate of Registration for Lyle Snavely, 1920
- 2.41.25 White Oak Garage receipt, 1925, 2pp
- 2.41.26 Yuton Grain Co. receipt
- 2.41.27 Carlock Motor Co. receipt, for S. Snavely 7 February 1921
- 2.41.28 Parker Brothers receipt, for Sam Snavely 2 August 1920
- 2.41.29 Yuton Grain Co. receipt for S. Snavely
- 2.41.30 Schard-Kinzinger HDW CO. receipt for Snavely, 30 March 1921
- 2.41.31 Plow receipt for Lyle Snavely, 14 August 1923
- 2.41.32 Fifer Co. receipt for S. Snavely, 23 February 1921
- 2.41.33 Christmas letter from Lyle and Julia Snavely to Dean and Avis, 1973
- 2.41.34 Letter from the Wesley United Methodist Church to Edgar and Rachael Lundeen concerning the memorial gifts for Lyle Snavely, 14 December 1995
- 2.41.35 History of Snavely well and family
- 2.41.36 Detachment Property Office form for Lyle Snavely, 26 December 1818
- 2.41.37 Information Relative to Compensation and Continuance of War Risk Insurance for Lyle Snavely, 1919
- 2.41.38 Petition of Will of (Emma) Dora Snavely, 25 June 1922
- 2.41.39 Letter to Rachael Lundeen concerning Snavely History and Snavely vs. Snively spelling, 12 March 1971, 2pp
- 2.41.40 People's Bank book for Lyle Snavely
- 2.41.41 Autograph book for Samuel Snavely
- 2.41.42 Larger autograph book for Lyle Snavely

#### **Folder 42: Stories**

- 2.42.1 "Free Land" by Paul Friggins, 7pp (3)
- 2.42.2 "Free Land" by Paul Friggins, 6pp (2)
- 2.42.3 Free Land magazine excerpt, 5pp
- 2.42.4 "The Prairie Fire," 2pp (6)
- 2.42.5 "Path Valley," 4pp
- 2.42.6 Jenny and the Witch, 2pp (8)
- 2.42.7 "To Those," 14pp
- 2.42.8 "Some Old Rope-Makers and Rope-Walks of New York City," 5pp

- 2.42.9 "Christmas Night," 2pp
- 2.42.10 "White Azaleas" by Helen Ellsworth Wright, 4pp
- 2.42.11 "Homestead"
- 2.42.12 Hayward poem
- 2.42.13 "Double Exposure" or "It's Nice Work When You Can Get It," 5pp
- 2.42.14 "Roger Williams," 11pp
- 2.42.15 "Who Am I?" by Stewart Teland, 5pp
- 2.42.16 "Who Am I?" by Stewart Teland, 3pp
- 2.42.17 Snowy Whiskers...
- 2.42.18 They Are Not Dead, poem
- 2.42.19 Mountain poem by Emily Dickinson, 3pp
- 2.42.20 "The Lord's Child"

#### Folder 43: Swedish Immigration/History

- 2.43.1 "Becoming American" by Irene D. Jaworski, 3pp
- 2.43.2 Swedish Immigration, 3pp
- 2.43.3 Swedish Immigration, 4pp (Two last pages)
- 2.43.4 "The Uprooted Chapter VII" 2pp (4)
- 2.43.5 "Americans in the Making" 2pp (3)
- 2.43.6 "The Uprooted" (2)
- 2.43.7 "Swedish Immigration Chapter V" 2pp (3)
- 2.43.8 Swedish Migrations
- 2.43.9 Americans from Sweden, 2pp (2)
- 2.43.10 History of American Immigration by George M. Stephen, 4pp, (2)
- 2.43.11 Swedish Migrations, 15pp
- 2.43.12 Swedish Immigration Questions
- 2.43.13 Immigration papers for Alfred Lundeen (3)
- 2.43.14 Paper in Swedish, 2pp

## Box 3

#### Folder 1: Edgar Lundeen: 50th Anniversary

- 3.1.1 Letter from C. L. Cox to Edgar Lundeen congratulating him on 50 years of architecture, 28 December 1973 (2)
- 3.1.2 Letter from Cox to Edgar Lundeen correcting a typo, 31 December 1973
- 3.1.3 "Lundeen Feted," *Pantagraph*, 30 December 1973, and congratulatory note to Edgar Lundeen
- 3.1.4 Telegram from Harold and Blanche Walsh to Edgar Lundeen congratulating Edgar on 50 years as an architect, 21 December 1973
- 3.1.5 Letter from Walter Wright to Edgar Lundeen concerning apologizing for not being able to attend the celebration of Edgar's 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary, but congratulating him, 28 December 1973
- 3.1.6 Letter from Ms. Kraabel to Mr. Hilfinger concerning not being able to attend the celebration of Edgar Lundeen's 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary, 25 December 1973

3.1.7 Letter from Zeke to Dean Hilfinger concerning being unable to accept the invitation to the celebration of Edgar Lundeen's 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary, 26 December 1973

## Folder 2: Edgar Lundeen: Personal Life

- 3.2.1 Note with Edgar E. Lundeen on it
- 3.2.2 Letter from Dean Hilfinger to Edgar Lundeen concerning life in the war, and when he will be able to come home, 3 December 1944
- 3.2.3 Letter from Dean Hilfinger to Edgar Lundeen concerning how quickly the war will end and the troops will get sent home, 19 August 1945
- 3.2.4 "Coffee Perks Them Up Coffee for Breakfast Club," *Pantagraph*, 1 May 1974
  (2)
- 3.2.5 Newspaper article titled "Summer Vacationers in Europe containing photos of Edgar Lundeen and family in Linkoping, Sweden and Edgar Lundeen at Uppsala University Cathedral in Uppsala, Sweden
- 3.2.6 Newspaper photos of Edgar Lundeen and family in Linkoping, Sweden and Edgar Lundeen at Uppsala University Cathedral in Uppsala, Sweden
- 3.2.7 Blurb about Edgar Lundeen, 2pp (2)
- 3.2.8 "How Can Fathers's Help Make Us Better Citizens?" by Randy Lundeen about his father, Edgar Lundeen
- 3.2.9 Notice of Election, 22 February 1929
- 3.2.10 Williams and William statement, 31 January 1956
- 3.2.11 Newspaper article, "Services Saturday for Dr. Sorenson"
- 3.2.12 "The Dedication Recital," program for organ concert in Bloomington IL, 19 September 1965
- 3.2.13 "Saint Barnabas," St. John's Lutheran Church in Bloomington IL, church pamphlet for 11 June 1978
- 3.2.14 Recognition of Edgar Lundeen by St. John's Lutheran Church, 17 September 1965
- 3.2.15 Letter from the Bloomington Board of Education for Edgar Lundeen concerning their last meeting, 31 August 1942
- 3.2.16 Letter from Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite to Rachael Lundeen concerning membership payment and Edgar Lundeen's health, 19 September 1985
- 3.2.17 Circuit Court receiving the will of Edgar Lundeen, 10 November 1986
- 3.2.18 "Ed Lundeen: Architect During the Great Depression," by Patty Hume. Accessed in 2014 from blog dated Aug 2009. Hume is great granddaughter to Ed Lundeen Sr. whose experiences she details. Donated and archived in 2017.

# Folder 3: Edgar Lundeen: Awards

- 3.3.1 5<sup>th</sup> Annual Appreciation Day Award, 1962
- 3.3.2 Theta Chi Fraternity Alpha Delta Chapter
- 3.3.3 The Imperial Council of the Ancient Arabic Order of the Nobles of the Mystic Shrine, 12 December 1953
- 3.3.4 State of Illinois State Examining Board for Teachers Certificates, 30 June 1943
- 3.3.5 Architectural Fraternity at the University of Illinois, May 1921

- 3.3.6 Fifty Year Illini
- 3.3.7 The American Legion Golden Certificate, 1975
- 3.3.8 Ordo Ab Chao Supreme Council

## Folder 4: Edgar Lundeen: Death

- 3.4.1 Obituary for Edgar Lundeen (4)
- 3.4.2 The United States of America honoring the memory of Edgar E. Lundeen
- 3.4.3 Last will of Edgar Lundeen, 10 November 1986
- 3.4.4 Edgar Lundeen eulogy, 9pp
- 3.4.5 Death certificate for Edgar Lundeen (3)
- 3.4.6 Newspapers.com obituary

## Folder 5: Edgar Lundeen's Graduate Thesis

3.5.1 The Historic American Buildings Survey of Early American Architecture in Illinois, 1937, 73pp

## Folder 6: Edgar Lundeen's Work: Lundeen and Hilfinger

- 3.6.1 Newspaper clipping, "Major's Hall Drawing Gift to First Christian Church"
- 3.6.2 Ground Breaking of St. John's Lutheran church, Bloomington Illinois, 22 March 1964 (2)
- 3.6.3 "What One Architect Saw in an Old House," *Pantagraph*, 25 July 1971
- 3.6.4 Sketches of McClean County Jail and Turner Hall
- 3.6.5 "Architect's Files Yield Plans for Restoring Major's Hall," *Pantagraph*, 6 July 1953
- 3.6.6 Copy of picture of sketch of Major's Hall from "Architect's Files Yield Plans for Restoring Major's Hall," *Pantagraph*, 6 July 1953
- 3.6.7 Copy of article about Major's Hall from "Architect's Files Yield Plans for Restoring Major's Hall," *Pantagraph*, 6 July 1953, 2pp
- 3.6.8 Copy of photo of Major's Hall Restoration, 2pp
- 3.6.9 Composition of a congratulatory letter to Edgar Lundeen, 3 January 1974, a letter from an old coworker keeping in touch, 25 February 1974, and two newspaper articles about the retirement of Edgar Lundeen, 5 February 1974, and the fate of his firm, 25 April 1986
- 3.6.10 Corn Belt Bank congratulates the Firm of Lundeen and Hilfinger
- 3.6.11 "2 Bloomington Buildings Standouts in Architecture," *Pantagraph*, 22 November 1964
- 3.6.12 "Architectural firm changes name," *The Pantagraph*, 30 June 1989
- 3.6.13 Educational and Professional Background of Lundeen and Hilfinger, 2pp
- 3.6.14 Letter from Edgar Lundeen to Dean Hilfinger and Eugene Asbury concerning their partnership settlement, 9 January 1974, 2pp
- 3.6.15 Partnership Dissolution Agreement, 3pp

#### Folder 7: Edgar Lundeen's Work: The American Institute of Architects

Correspondence, expenses, programs, procedures, rules, guidelines, etc.

Folder 8: Edgar Lundeen's Work: The American Institute of Architects – Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings Correspondence

Letters sent from Edgar Lundeen to various people on the committee between the years of  $1956-1966\,$ 

# Folder 9: Edgar Lundeen's Work: The American Institute of Architects – Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings Correspondence

Letters sent to Edgar Lundeen from various people on the committee between the years of 1955 - 1966

# Folder 10: Edgar Lundeen's Work: The American Institute of Architects – Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings Correspondence

Letters sent from various people on the committee to various people on the committee that Edgar was later sent between the years 1955 - 1966

# Folder 11: Edgar Lundeen's Work: Committee for the (on) Preservation of Historic Buildings

- 3.11.1 Minutes of the Meeting of the Regional Committee for the Preservation of History Buildings, 5 April 1957, 2pp (3)
- 3.11.2 Report of the Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings, 2pp
- 3.11.3 Telegram from Edgar Lundeen to the Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings concerning not being able to attend the meeting in Rockford, 20 September 1957
- 3.11.4 Telegram from Edgar Lundeen to the Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings concerning Mrs. Dixon and McKendree Chapel, 20 January 1959, 2pp
- 3.11.5 Restoration Standards, 2pp

## Folder 12: Edgar Lundeen's Work: National Trust of Historic Preservation

Letters from Mrs. Helen Bullock, historian, Mr. William J. Martagh, Assistant to the President, and Richard H. Howland, President, to various people concerning the preservation of historic buildings between the years 1957 – 1959

## Folder 13: Edgar Lundeen's Work: McKendree College

- 3.13.1 "Through this Gate McKendree College Chapel." *McKendree Review*, 9 September 1958
- 3.13.2 "College Buildings Are Refurbished," *Lebanon Abbertis*, 28 August 1959
- 3.13.3 Newspaper article, "M'Kendree College To Raze Chapel," 5 February 1959
- 3.13.4 Letter from Elizabeth Dixon to William Murtagh concerning convincing the board of McKendree College to preserve the chapel, 7 February 1959
- 3.13.5 Letter from Elizabeth Dixon to Edgar Lundeen concerning the tearing down of the steeple of McKendree College, 7 March 1959
- 3.13.6 Letter from Roland Rice to Earl Reed concerning requesting to use Mr. Reed as a sponsor for the McKendree College, 19 May 1959
- 3.13.7 Letter from Elizabeth Dixon to Edgar Lundeen concerning the names of Preservation officers of the American Institute of Architects in various states, 26 august 1959

- 3.13.8 Letter from Henry Saylor to Mrs. Elizabeth Dixon concerning names of members of the preservation committee and architects in various states, 14 September 1959, 2pp
- 3.13.9 Letter from Roland Rice to Edgar Lundeen concerning restoration of McKendree College, 19 May 1959

## Folder 14: Edgar Lundeen's Work: Correspondence

- 3.14.1 Letter from Hilliard T. Smith, Jr. to Edgar Lundeen concerning being elected as a Member Emeritus of the American Institute of Architects, 21 March 1974
- 3.14.2 Letter from Alan Laing to Edgar Lundeen concerning several buildings in Champaign/Urbana worth preserving, 8 January 1860
- 3.14.3 Letter from Keith H. Hinchcliff to Edgar Lundeen concerning investigating various historical buildings, 17 March 1960
- 3.14.4 Letter from the University of Illinois Administration Building to Edgar Lundeen concerning a Greek revival in Oquawka in Illinois, 23 March 1960
- 3.14.5 Letter from Dean Hilfinger to Louis Williams concerning the Bloomington Municipal Parking Structure, 26 January 1977, 2pp
- 3.14.6 Letter from Hilfinger, Asbury, Cufaude, and Abels to Brent Gwillim concerning the Bloomington Municipal Parking Structure, 25 January 1977
- 3.14.7 Letter from Edward Kane to Edgar Lundeen concerning lacking in productiveness with then Committee on Preservation of Historic Buildings, 19 March 1959
- 3.14.8 Letter from P. C. Zoelly of the Ohio State University School of Architecutre to Edgar Lundeen concerning the "Symbolic Aspects of anonymous American Architecture" project, 9 July 1959
- 3.14.9 Note from Alan Laing to Edgar Lundeen concerning a meeting, 13 May 1959
- 3.14.10 Letter from Ralph Kelley to Edgar Lundeen concerning a meeting, 13 May 1959
- 3.14.11 Letter to Edgar Lundeen concerning the Judge Davis Home, 14 February 1961
- 3.14.12 Letter from Charles Shedd Jr. to Edgar Lundeen concerning the National Park Service, 7 September 1960
- 3.14.13 Letter from Earl Reed to Charles Lessig concerning an old stagecoach stop in Pleasant Plains, 5 July 1966
- 3.14.14 Letter to Edgar Lundeen concerning Magnolia Manor in Cairo Illinois, with small information card, 31 January 1958

# Folder 15: Edgar Lundeen's Work: Misc

- 3.15.1 "The Back Porch" by Kate Haworth
- 3.15.2 North Central District Committeemen, 2pp
- 3.15.3 Arousing the Community to its Architectural Heritage
- 3.15.4 Application For Employment for Edgar Lundeen
- 3.15.5 Warren & Van Praag Inc, Edgar Lundeen's working rate, 13 June 1942
- 3.15.6 "Board Mulls Courthouse Plans," *Pantagraph*, 19 September 1965
- 3.15.7 Second Appellate Court Building in Elgin, Illinois Report on Litigation, 3 June 1972, 3pp
- 3.15.8 Letter from W. Lawrence Butler to the National Trust for Historic Preservation concerning joining organization, 24 March 1959

- 3.15.9 Letter from Chas. E. Boettcher to the Chief Architect for the Department of Interior concerning receiving a copy of the "Historic American Building Survey," 25 January 1958
   2.15.10 Letter for the Manual Floral Device and the folder
- 3.15.10 Letter from James Massey to Floyd Barringer concerning the study of old buildings in Sangamon County in Illinois, 6 July 1965
- 3.15.11 Historic American Buildings Inventory, 1960, 2pp

#### Binder

Rachael Lundeen's Genealogical Instruction Manuel

#### Box

Rachael Lundeen's genealogy lecture notecards

Cassette tape featuring a copy of "Lundeen Sr. 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Architecture, 12-28-73"

Cassette tape featuring "Lundeen Sr. 50th Anniversary of Architecture, 12-28-73"

Cassette tape featuring "Funeral Service for Edgar Lundeen Sr."

Leather pouch (contained receipts)

Fabric military pouch with comb and mirror

Beck Memorial Home fan

Farmers State Bank book